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Asst. Dean Pratt-McHugh said that if staffing becomes absolutely desperate we could extend 
swipe access so students have access to the building if we can’t support service access. 
 
Interim Dean Lenville said the biggest issue is clearing the building. Would the Maintenance staff 
be able to do that because that’s what they do in the Science Center? 
 
Asst. Dean Pratt-McHugh added the option that students around the building could be corralled 
into certain parts of the building while the Maintenance staff cleans. She feels the Library is only 
one staff member away from quarantine to close at 4:30 p.m. 
 
Dr. Farrell sees the seriousness of this, and that something won’t be done until it’s an emergent 
situation. Is there something the Library Advisory could do to help? What is the threshold that 
we can’t provide continue adequate services? And is there any documentation of the number of 
services that have been decreased other than time open?  
 
Asst. Dean Pratt-McHugh said that if any of the three full-time Circulation people get sick, she 
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Prof. Tafuri has been working hard to let vendors know that we cannot accept large inflationary 
increases this year, and most have been receptive. But with the uptick of Streaming Media 
requests and we’ve realized that the Media Budget needs a boost. We have requested a 50% 
increase in the allocation to the Media Resources Books & Publications account from $36,000 to 
$54,000 annually to support increased/increasing faculty demand for streaming media to be 
used in their courses. By the end of August more than 50% of this budget had been spent. (1/4 
of the year). This budget has not been increased in over 10 years. 
 
Dr. Miller asked where the requests for streaming services are originating, faculty or students? 
 
Ms. Sharon Finnerty replied that the requests have been coming from faculty because of the 
switch to online courses. A lot of the requests are only one year licenses, where you can’t get a 
perpetual streaming license. 
 
Dr. Miller wondered if this is also an area the Library Advisory Committee might be able to 
support behind the Library.  
 
Dr. Farrell offered to write a second letter.  
 
MOTION: Dr. Miller motioned for Dr. Farrell to write a second letter in order to show support 
from the Library Advisory Committee for increase in budget for streaming services and the 
enhanced needs of faculty. 
 
The motion was seconded by Dr. Willis. 
 
No abstentions. All were in favor. Motion approved. 
 
Dr. Pratt then said that there has been talks about us changing our Carnegie classification. When 
that happens Library resource allocation costs are going to go up. Do we have any sense of what 
those numbers might be or when that might take effect? 
 
Interim Dean Lenville replied that Prof. Tafuri has been researching this with our vendors to see 
who still uses Carnegie as one of their determinations on how much you pay. Most do FTE, only 
JSTR uses Carnegie classification. Most have switched to a flat FTE.  
 
Building Update: 
 
Asst. Dean Pratt-McHugh gave an update on Instruction Rooms 202 and 306. She shared a 
PowerPoint presentation. Classroom 202 was remodeled over Intersession.  
 
There was money in the maintenance budget to refurbish classroom, 306. We are waiting on a 
laptop cart of 10 Chromebooks. The tables and chairs are modular and can be refigured easily so 
we can do more with active learning.  
Dr. Farrell asked when the laptops coming? Asst. Dean Pratt-McHugh replied early December.  
Dr. Farrell asked about the Library’s lending laptops. Asst. Dean Pratt-McHugh said we have 
about 15, and that the TSC is now working with students on long-term loans.  
 



/academics/wml/infolit/oer-grants.shtml
/academics/wml/infolit/oer-grants.shtml
https://guides.library.scranton.edu/OER
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=msTtqPFBaUyXaKf218O4wzJ2QGSFMBpNpN0IV6qMEB5UQjVDRjJLU0lTMzNSRDY0SUdFUkw0TzA0Ti4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=msTtqPFBaUyXaKf218O4wzJ2QGSFMBpNpN0IV6qMEB5UQjVDRjJLU0lTMzNSRDY0SUdFUkw0TzA0Ti4u
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Prof. Banyas then reported for Prof. Witek regarding Information Literacy Program and the 
Bonnie W. Oldham Library Research Prize Announcements 
 
Information Literacy Stipends:  
 
 Information Literacy Stipend projects are an opportunity to strengthen students’ 

research skills in your discipline by collaborating with a faculty librarian to develop 
assignments and assessments that focus on information literacy; more details at 
www.scranton.edu/informationliteracystipends 

 
 The call for proposals for courses offered in Intersession 2021 or Spring 2021 went out 

on September 8, 2020 — please spread the word to your department colleagues. 
 
 We will award up to two $1,000 stipends for Intersession/Spring 2021 courses 

 
 Proposal deadline: Friday, October 23, 2020. 

 
 We need volunteers to serve on the Information Literacy Subcommittee to vet 

proposals in November. 
 

▪ Sign Up Here for Information Literacy Subcommittee to Vet Information 
Literacy Stipend Proposals: https://forms.gle/VpEpR46v2h2iU9336  

 
▪ 

http://www.scranton.edu/informationliteracystipends
https://forms.gle/VpEpR46v2h2iU9336
http://www.scranton.edu/libraryresearchprize
mailto:donna.witek@scranton.edu
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Dr. Grettano asked if people could volunteer for the Library Research prize. Prof. Banyas replied 
that the call for that judging panel usually goes out in the spring.  
 
Prof. Marleen Cloutier: Prof. Cloutier reported on the Collection and Resource Management 
Librarian, Sylvia Orner. Prof. Orner will join the Technical Services department as the new 
Collection and Resource Management Librarian on November 16, 2020. 
 
Prof. Orner holds a Master of Science in Library and Information Science from Syracuse 
University. She is currently the Head of Technical Services at the Scranton Public Library and was 
previously a Technical Services Librarian for the Osterhout Free Library. She has been active in 
service to the profession through various leadership and committee roles with both the 
Pennsylvania Library Association 

https://guides.library.scranton.edu/c.php?g=1046576%20
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